Township councils hold joint session

By Conrad Felber

The possibility of developing a tourist information site at Hydro Hill on Highway 17 was just one of the ideas discussed at the initial meeting held between Terrace Bay Township Council and the host Council in Schreiber on September 29.

A joint letterhead will be prepared to be used on such projects in the future, Schreiber clerk-treasurer Aurel Gauthier noted in the minutes of the meeting. The press and public were not invited to attend the session.

Terrace Bay Reeve Ollie Chapman said the meeting was a first for the two townships in the past 10 years. "It is the beginning of a good relationship between the two municipalities, and one that will benefit both of us," she explained on Monday.

Her comments were echoed by Chris Joubert, one of three Terrace Bay Councillors who were in attendance. "It was a very informative meeting," he said. Also attending were Terrace Bay Councillors Peter Romanuk and Jim Ziegler, Schreiber Councillors Ed Borutski, Bob Krause and Tom Quinton, Schreiber Reeve Mike Cosgrove, and Terrace Bay's clerk-treasurer Larry Simons.

The two Councils discussed a number of items at the encounter, including mutual hydro concerns, a shared sanitary landfill site, and the Winston Lake zinc mine project near Schreiber. The group also considered to hold a joint meeting with representatives from the Ministry of Recreation and Tourism in the future.

"It went very well indeed," Reeve Cosgrove said afterwards. Terrace Bay will host the next session, set for December 1.

Terrace Bay Schreiber Public Library POT 2WO C.C.T.F.N.

Wednesday, Oct. 8, 1986 Vol. 41, No. 40

Serving Terrace Bay, Schreiber and Rossport

35¢

45- year K-C Pin pin given at dinner

There were three recipients of 40-year pins and one who was presented with a 45-year pin at the Kimberly-Clark annual Quarter Century Club meeting, held this year on Oct. 3 at the Moose Hall in Terrace Bay.

The awarding of a 45-year pin is a first for the company, K-C of Canada President Jack Lavallet said at the dinner. He and his wife Martha presented the pin and a soapstone sculpture to Albert and Aline Cadieux of Terrace Bay. Cadieux started with the company in Spruce Falls in 1941. He eventually became machine room supervisor at the K-C pulp mill in Terrace Bay and recently retired.

The three 40-year pins went to John Graham, Jean Santerre, and Frank Sechesky. About 80 were in attendance for the dinner, including Master of Ceremonies Vern Thompson.

"Kimberly-Clark has a tradition of recognizing long service," Lavallet said during his address. "I look forward to receiving one of these pins myself some day."

He pointed out that the local Quarter Century Club used to be a fairly small group, but now there are dozens of members. This year, 22 K-C employees received 35-year pins, while 11 were presented with 30-year pins and three men joined the club with 25-year pins.

"We like to see your enthusiasm,"
Lavallet added. "It's a fun group...
This show working for Kimberly-Clark must be pretty good." The K-C operation in Longlac held its own Quarter Century Club dinner on Oct.

K-C Director of Industrial Relations Al Chisholm was on hand to present the 35-year pins. Receiving them were the following: Cyril Bougie, George Dashkewytch, Lou Duquette, Rudy Gerlach, Ted Kostiuk, Edgar Leblanc, Ken May, Lorne McBride, Ronald McBride, Lorne O'Neil, Arthur Parent, Reginald Payette, William Randa, Don Reid, George Rouhiainen, Walter Sitko, William Smart, Frank Speziale, Ed St. Denis, Arnold Stortini, Napoleon Vienneau, and Henry Yanicki.

K-C's Don Reid handed out the 30-year pins. They went to: Cosimo Commisso, Raymond Cook, George Dakin, Ronald Dakin, Robert Deutscher, Lloyd Dejonghe, Daniel Kenney, Severino Maronese, Edwin Nicol, Alexander O'Gradnik, and Marius Papineau.

Joining the Club at the 25-year level were Aarno Kaari, Robert Mendelin, and Arnold O'Keefe. Those pins were presented by Lavallet. Soapstone sculptures were also presented to all the 40-year pin members.



L'il Visitor

This tiny Irish leprechaun appeared seemingly out of nowhere last week under a group of mushrooms on the front lawn at 599 Lakeview in Terrace Bay, the home of Maurice and Irene Duffy. He even had his traditional pot o' gold with him, though he will almost certainly be gone before this season's first snowfall.

Fisheries management plan being created for district



45 years at K-C

Albert Cadieux, at far right, started work with Kimberly-Clark at Spruce Falls in 1941, and 45 years later he was at the Quarter Century Club dinner on Oct. 3 in Terrace Bay being presented with a 45-year pin. He and his wife Aline, at far left, were also given a soapstone sculpture by K-C of Canada President Jack Lavallet and his wife Martha. Lavallet said Cadieux was the first employee to receive a 45-year pin. Salmon stocking for area lakes was just one of the suggestions received by the Terrace Bay District Office of the Ministry of Natural Resources during the public input stage of the Ministry's Fisheries Management Plan, Fisheries Biologist Linda Ferguson said on the input deadline day last week.

She said all of the suggestions and comments received will now be considered by the Ministry during the preparation of the first draft plan, which will take place over the next month.

The plan is a first for the local MNR office, District Biologist Barry Snider pointed out. Other Ministry offices are now starting their own

Management plans.

Although the deadline for public input was Oct. 3, Ferguson noted that suggestions for the plan are always welcome and may be incorporated at a future date. She added that once the draft plan has been written, two open houses to present it to the public will be held around November 15.

Snider said the schedule for coming up with a final plan is very tight.

"We only received the go-ahead to start in August, and we are supposed to be finished by March of next year," he said. "That's a tight timeframe, but that's what we are aiming for."

"We will have another open house in February or March for the final plan," Ferguson said. At that time, more comments from the public will be accepted.

She explained that the plan, once approved, will establish a management policy and strategy for fisheries in the district. Part of it will also include an actual operating plan and several fisheries projects.

"The big part is to get input from people," she added. "We want to know what they would like to see happen."

Ferguson admitted that the input which has been received thus far has not been overwhelming in terms of sheer quantity. Much of the input which has come in has come from special interest groups.

"But we are hoping for a better response at the next open house," she said. "We will be giving them a questionnaire at that time for them to fill out and return."

Some of the suggestions which have come in have called for different access for some area lakes.

"Some want more, and some want less," Ferguson said. A few people have also asked for changes in the fishing season for some species in Lake Superior. All comments will be taken into consideration during the upcoming stage in the plan, she said.

The draft plan, once prepared, will undoubtedly include a range of options on various strategies and problems which have been brought up during the input stage, she noted.

A District Committee composed of six people is responsible for formulating the plan. The specific time and place for the November open house will appear in a future issue of the News.